
NORTH BEACH WATER DISTRICT 
PACIFIC COUNTY, WASHINGTON  

RESOLUTION 08-2016 

A RESOLUTION OF THE NORTH BEACH WATER DISTRICT OF PACIFIC COUNTY, 
WASHINGTON, REJECTING ALL BIDS RECEIVED FOR THE WATER SUPPLY AND 
TREATMENT PROJECT AND AUTHORIZING RE-ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
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WHEREAS, on January 15, 2016 at 1:00 PM, as advertised, bids were 
received for the “Water Supply and Treatment Project”, in accordance 
with the specifications on file with the North Beach Water District 
(District); and 

WHEREAS, Mike Johnson of Gray and Osborne, Inc., Consulting 
Engineer for the District, has submitted to the Board a certified bid 
tabulation of all bids received, attached hereto and incorporated herein 
as Exhibit A and a Review of Bids letter, attached hereto and 
incorporated herein as Exhibit B ; and 

WHEREAS, all bids received exceeded the Engineer’s estimate, now, 
therefore 

BE IT RESOLVED, by the North Beach Water District Board of 
Commissioners as follows: 

Section 1.  The bids received by the District on January 15, 2016 
for the Water Supply and Treatment Project are hereby rejected. 

Section 2.  The District’s General Manager is hereby authorized to 
immediately return to said bidders any bonds, certified checks, or other 
forms of security submitted by such bidders. 

Section 3.  The District’s General Manager is hereby authorized 
and directed to readvertize call for new bids for the “Water Supply and 
Treatment Project” to be received by the District no later than March 
16, 2016. 

Adopted by the North Beach Water District Board of Commissioners, 
Pacific County, Washington at its regular meeting held on the 20th day 
of January, 2016 

 ________________________________  
Brian Sheldon, Commissioner 
Position #1 

 ________________________________  

Gwen Brake, Commissioner 
Position #2 

 _______________________________  
Glenn Ripley, Commissioner 
Position #3 


